# Mossley C.E.

#### **Controlled Primary School**

"They shall have life, life in all its fullness." (John 10:10)



# LEAVES one folling AUTUMN is calling.

Friday 18th October 2024

Dear families,

It is hard to believe that we entering the final week of this half term! It has been a busy and successful one and we are delighted with the start the children have made to this academic year. Next week, we look forward to celebrating Harvest and having time to reflect during our church visits. This year, as part of our Harvest celebrations, we will be supporting the Storehouse foodbank based at New Life. Please send your child to school with any donations on Tuesday. We are all ready and looking forward to a break to have some time to spend families, relax and recharge, ready for the next half term.

#### Kitchen 5 star

Following an inspection earlier this week from environmental health, the kitchen were awarded a five-star rating. Thank you and well done to Mrs. Speak and her kitchen team.

#### **Year 3 and 4 Cross Country**

Our year 3 and 4 cross country team participated in the first round of cross country fixtures last week. All the children ran incredibly well in some very cold and slippery conditions. The boy's team are in 1st pace and the girl's team are in 2<sup>nd</sup> place going into the final round in January. There were some outstanding individual performances:

Girls:	Phoebe C – 1 <sup>st</sup> Nailah R – 5 <sup>th</sup> Sophie H – 15 <sup>th</sup>
Boys:	Harry R – 2nd Ronnie G – 4 <sup>th</sup> Joseph M – 5 <sup>th</sup>

A huge thank you to Mrs. Swift for organising and supporting the team.

Good luck for the next round.

### **Mossley Park Run**

Next Saturday is the last Saturday of the month which means its Mossley does the Park Run! Join us with your child to take part in the park run at Astbury. All children will need a bar code and an adult. All children who participate will earn house points for their house. Meet us under the bear at 8.45am for a picture. Any questions please see Mrs. Harrison.

## Year 5 and 6 Netball League

Our year 5 and 6 netball team took part in the first round of league games this week. The team ended up only playing one game but secured a draw against some tough opposition. Good luck for the next round of league fixtures.

# **Inter House Photography Competition**

We received nearly 100 entries from children across the whole school age range. The photos were incredible and we have received some lovely feedback regarding the competition. Obviously, deciding on the 'best' photographs is subjective, so a judging panel has been created to ensure it is done in the fairest possible way.

We will be sharing the results with the whole school on Tuesday and will publish these on our website and social media. All the photos will be available to view on the school website after Tuesday.

#### **Attendance**

Attendance remains high on our priorities as we know that children benefit from regular and sustained attendance. Thank you for working with us to continue to ensure ALL children attend school. If we can support in any way, please do not hesitate to contact me.

I hope you all have a wonderful half term break and manage to enjoy some quality time together as families.

Don't forget school reopens on Tuesday 5<sup>th</sup> November.

Please remember that we are here to support you in any way that we can. I can be contacted during the school day on the school number, or by email at any time – <a href="mailto:head@mossleyce.cheshire.sch.uk">head@mossleyce.cheshire.sch.uk</a>

Helen Harrison